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Leagues Club Contact

Vicki Williams, Attendance Officer, is listed as our contact person for dinner arrangements.  Remember that ALL ARRANGEMENTS are to be made through her by the Sunday before the meeting.  Phone 3289 1424 to apologise if you are unable to attend or if you are bringing a guest.  We pay the Leagues Club for all the dinners we book, so if you cancel after the club has been told the numbers, you must pay for your dinner.

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

This is our major form of fundraising for our club and we must have Zonta Representation.

Vicki has provided the following information –.
THE PROCESS.   Arrive between 9.30 and 9.45 am.    Give Kim her cheque and $10 from the float money and no need to touch it, really. At the end of the day, count all the money which should equal about half “Get Six” plus half ‘Lucky Board”.  Take out $10 for the next week and bank the rest. Each person on roster is responsible for his or her own banking and sign the deposit slip.  Keep the lucky number board for the auditor.

I have tried to work it out so that it is very little inconvenience to anyone enabling people to hand over the bingo bag at dinner meetings or on your way home etc   (or using my place as a drop off place.)

Tell Kim when we are short of get six or pens etc.

The pens, biros, markers are in the moneybox for your convenience.  Do not take them home.  If you use a new 

marker, pay for it and do not put it back in items for sale.  If you cannot do roster, please try and change with someone else and let me know the change, as Sara wants me to keep a record of who does bingo roster.

Vicki

We now bank at the Bendigo Bank, Blackwood Rd. Mitchelton.

National Bank have closed the bingo account we held with them.

June Roster

2nd 
Edith

9th 
Jan

16th 
Ann LB

23rd 
Pam Ross-Smith

30th 
Vicki


Diary Dates
June
5th 
Welcome Horse Riding Gymkhana 

23rd 
Combined Services Dinner

July

13th 
Dinner at the Parliamentary Annexe


Birthdays 
June

8th 
Rosalind Pestell

10th 
Elizabeth White

27th 
Pam Ross-Smith

President’s Message

Dear members,

Please find following, an edited version of the report I presented to the District Governor Ros Kinder, yourselves and guests at the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers AGM Wednesday 11 May 2005.

ZONTA CLUB OF PINE RIVERS INC PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR JUNE 2004 – MAY 2005 

I am pleased to present my report for the year June 2004 to May 2005 as I come to the end of my two year term as president. A year ago, at the AGM in May 2004, we welcomed Sara Allard as Treasurer, and Marina Duson to a Director’s position on the Board, while all other Board members remained for the second year. These were myself as President, Vicki Williams as Vice President, Edith Fogg as Secretary and Kay Reid as Director. 

10th ANNIVERSARY 2004 was the year we celebrated our tenth anniversary in July with a wonderful cocktail party – thanks to everyone who organized that event, which I certainly enjoyed very much, and thank you all for the lovely Zonta necklace you gave me on that occasion. It just shows it pays to be president during special anniversary years. Start planning now to be president on our twentieth anniversary – the President should be in for a lovely present on that occasion, now the precedence has been set! 

ORGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION

Members are the most essential part of any Club and although we have had our “downs’” re Club members we are currently having our “ups”. In June 2004 we had 19 members. During the year Lyn Bryant, a Charter member and Jean Harding, a recent member, resigned due to work and personal pressures. They both sent messages of regret and best wishes to the Club. Also during the year Jan Rose joined and resigned for personal reasons. But I am delighted to say that during the year Yvonne Nunn, Judith Symes, Zaiga Stephenson, Anjali Monteiro, all joined and Elizabeth White re–joined (which is great) bringing our membership at May 2005 to 21. (Late note: Unfortunately we heard at the AGM that Judith Symes has also resigned due to her father’s illness, but Jacque Biddulph joined after the May AGM, thus membership at mid May 2005 still stands at 21)

PUBLIC RELATIONS & COMMUNICATIONS

Lyn Bryant had been our newsletter editor for two years before she resigned. I am grateful to Lyn for the sterling work she did with the newsletter and I also want to thank Simone, who stepped into the breach in March and has produced the last 3 newsletters. Simone also produced the invitations, programs and certificates for various events. Edith, Vicki, Sara and Di have all worked hard to ensure the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers has had plenty of items and articles on our projects and mentions in general in a variety of Pine Rivers newspapers (of which there are many!) throughout the year. Thanks to you all.

UNITED NATIONS

During the year Kas answered Judy’s call to assist with the United Nations Committee and supplied members with an excellent refresher on Zonta International’s relationship with the United Nations in the August 2004 newsletter. And Vicki ensured we had our traditional United Nations evening in October by arranging for not one but two guest speakers who spoke on different projects assisting women and children in Nepal and India. I think we could also claim as a Club event under the UNITED NATIONS heading our assistance to the Zonta Club of Caboolture with their container of supplies to Malawi! 

CLUB WORKSHOP 

Due to my being overseas in October we did not have our usual October Club workshop then, but combined a little bit of a work shop, planning our calendar for the year, with our annual donations meeting in January 2005 at Edith’s where we had an enjoyable morning, an even more enjoyable lunch and took the opportunity to watch the inspirational video on the Fistula hospital as well as looking at Bettina’s photos on the Galapagos Islands & South America.

STATUS OF WOMEN, SERVICE

Vicki has done a very thorough report on the Club’s service projects, special events and dinner meetings’ speakers which she will publish in the newsletter so I won’t mention most of them now, but I would like to thank Vicki for her active involvement in so many of the Club’s activities, but especially for the success of the 2005 Young Women in Public Affairs on which she worked so hard with excellent results, and for organizing the 10th anniversary gifts for members and guests, and for being attendance Officer and bingo roster organizer! Thanks Vicki.

FUNDRAISING

Nor will I go into much detail about fundraising and our contributions to Zonta International and local projects which Sara will cover in her Treasurer’s report, but a big thanks to Sara who organized the goods and the stall set-up, and to everyone else who participated in the Pine Rivers Christmas concert event selling battery run necklaces etc. We made the best profit yet at that event. And special thanks to Sara again who was the organiser for the IWD lunch and its raffles, where guest speaker Tricia Duffield, recommended by Edith, was a winner. This was another event which both raised our profile and made a good profit for our service funds. To these thanks I would also like to add my thanks to Edith, our wonderful secretary who has kept us up to date with both Board and dinner meeting minutes, sent letters and emails on behalf of the Club as required, and brought us the Samford vet ladies as guest speakers with a difference. Edith has being actively involved in every Club event and workshop, and provided the Club with several new opportunities to try our hand at raising funds through catering. Thanks also to Board members Kay and Marina who gave careful consideration to Board decisions, and finally thanks to all members for the support you have given the Board and myself over the past two years. Your involvement, big or small as you have time for, in any of the Club’s projects and/or events has made a contribution to the health and vitality of the Club.

Best wishes to you all, and to new president Vicki and her Board.

Rosalind Past President 

Finance & Fundraising Committee Report

FUNDRAISING & FINANCE REPORT
I’d like to thank all Zontians who helped make this year’s functions so successful.  Just a reminder that the Gymkhana at Welcome Horse Riding will be held on Sunday 5th June.  If anyone can come to help, even for a couple of hours, it would be much appreciated.  We will be starting at 7.00 am (hopefully) to try and get the breakfast crowd.  All are welcome – bring the kids (I usually do).  

Our other big service project is the assembling of the birthing kits.  This will be held at Vicki’s place on Friday 27th May and Saturday 28th May.  Please feel free to bring family and friends to help put the kits together.  We did 600 last time (in one day) so we should easily be able to do 1200 over 2 days.  The children can also come and help – they really enjoy it.  It’s a great way to introduce friends and family to Zonta by involving them directly with one of our projects.  Hope to see many people.  Zontians, please bring a plate of food for lunch – this will help ease the burden on Vicki.  Thanks and hope to see you there.

Sara Allard

Treasurer

Finance & Fundraising Committee Report
Our committee held irregular meetings as half of the members were also members on the board.
Over the last year, we have continued on with the sewing bees for breast pillows and distributing them to The Northwest Private Hospital, The Mater Hospital and some have also been delivered to individuals in the community. I believe to date that we have made and delivered about 466 breast pillows.  We had four sewing bees this year as compared to two in the previous year.  The club received a grant for the cost of materials so we are now envisaging many more sewing bees.
The club also participated in making “birthing kits” for third world countries and our kits went to New Guinea. They did so well that they have planned another one.      We braved the elements and cooked sausages at the “Welcome Horse riding” gymkhana on two occasions and they have asked us back again.    We sold “glowies” at the Pine Rivers Christmas Event which was a lot of fun.
All these group activities helped members of the club get to know each other better on an informal basis.
We supported the Caboolture club at their Theatre Night of “Dads Army” and also with their container that went to Malawi.   We spread the word of “Zonta” by attending the “Older and Bolder Expo” held at the Albany Creek Library.
A member attended a forum on Pine Rivers Community Grants and also attended some events organized by the National Council of Women, (Qld) to further the club’s knowledge.
July 2004 was our club’s 10th Anniversary and each member was presented with an engraved glass and maroon and gold pen to mark the occasion.
The International Women’s Day luncheon was a huge success and was attended by many members of the club who along with other people donated their time and gifts for prizes.
The YWPA was also a success this year with many club members being involved in contacting the schools.  Due to everyone’s hard work, we received 6 applicants and one very commendable winner.  The final judging night was very entertaining for both the participants and the members of the club.
Bingo is still our main fundraiser and we thank The Arana Hills Leagues Club for allowing us to continue running the Thursday Bingo game and Kim Long for continuing on as promoter, also all the members who have done their roster duty.  Since this is a day time game, we are reliant on a very small group of members to do the roster for bingo.
Over the past year we have had guest speakers that improved our awareness of the status of women as follows:-
Stephanie Powell, YWPA winner 2004
Amanda Bonham, about the Sujarta Children’s Foundation, India.
Purnima  Gurung who is Nepalese.
Jo Cleary from St. Luke’s nursing about Aids programs in Brisbane
Yvonne Nunn on “Look Good Feel Better”
Cheryl Arentz a pilot from Angel Flight
Annette McFarlane who advised us about her “Wonder Woman Project”
This year’s status of women entrants gave us their views on women’s issues.
Vicki Williams, Chairperson SOW committee.

Z Club Annual Report Ferny Grove High 2004-2005

A group of 6-8 students meet every Tuesday lunchtime to network, plan,

do, and enjoy Tim Tams together.

This year we have cut out breast pillows, sold butterfly badges for the

Deafness Foundation, (a hearing impaired student attended one of the

meetings to talk about her experiences), and our major project … the

production and sale of the Ferny Grove Celebrity Cook Book.

With the proceeds of this cookbook we are sending comfort packages to

Australian troops serving overseas.

Currently we are planning a membership drive to recruit students in

Years 8-10.

The  Z Club members were thrilled to be presented with their Z Club

badges that were purchased from Zonta International.

The Zonta club has also welcomed students at their dinner meetings and

students have enjoyed these visits immensely as it gives them a wider

view of Zonta

Pam Ross Smith for the Z Club

Appreciation can make a day –even change a life, you willingness to put it into words is all that’s necessary.

Margaret Cousins
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